
 
 

 
 
 

 

Enbridge Gas Inc.  
50 Keil Drive North 
Chatham, Ontario, Canada 
N7M 5M1 

February 29, 2024 
 
 

Ms. Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, ON  M4P 1E4 
 
 
Dear Ms. Marconi: 

 
Re: Lagasco Inc. 

Application for a Limited Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity 
Haldimand County 
Ontario Energy Board File No. EB-2023-0344 

 
 
Further to our letter dated February 27, 2024 regarding the request for an extension of the 
procedural dates in this proceeding and the letter submitted February 28, 2024 by Lagasco, 
Enbridge Gas offers the following comments. 
 
Lagasco has requested that the remaining procedural steps be suspended until Lagasco has 
had an opportunity to file a letter in response to Enbridge Gas’ February 27, 2024 letter.  At this 
time, it is unclear to Enbridge Gas why the current procedural schedule would need to be 
suspended (other than to allow the time extension requested by Enbridge Gas) since, pursuant 
to the steps set out by Procedural Order No. 1, Lagasco will already have an opportunity to 
respond to Enbridge Gas’ submissions. 
 
Pursuant to Procedural Order No. 1, the remaining procedural steps are the filing of written 
submissions by OEB staff and Enbridge Gas and then the filing of a reply submission by 
Lagasco.  It is not clear what other reply submissions Lagasco is suggesting that would be in 
addition to (and that would be warranted in light of) the procedural steps already in place. 
 
As mentioned in our February 27, 2024 letter, Enbridge Gas is in discussions with Proplant to 
better understand the details of their required service and prepare an offer of service that meets 
these requirements.  While customer-specific information exchanged with Proplant during these 
discussions is considered confidential, Enbridge Gas intends to provide enough information in 
its next submission to allow the OEB to understand the parameters of the service being offered 
and the related costs. 
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Should you have any questions on this submission, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
 

Yours truly, 
 
  
 
 
 

Patrick McMahon 
Technical Manager 
Regulatory Research and Records 
patrick.mcmahon@enbridge.com 
(519) 436-5325  
 
 
cc (by email only):  Jennifer Lewis, Vice President, Lagasco Inc. 
    Natalya Plummer, OEB 
    Richard Lanni, OEB 
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